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My name is Isabella McErlean and I am one of the 
Deputy Head Girls on the Junior Prefect Team. 
This year our prefect team was given the 
opportunity to take part in the REACH 
programme, which started in September. REACH 
stands for: Resilience Education Assisting Change 
to Happen. As a team our task was to promote a 
positive outlook on the challenges of life. Each 
week, the Junior Prefect Team meet up with an 
area youth worker from the Education Authority 
and work together to share and create ideas on 
how to help improve the well-being of our peers 
and younger year groups to find ways for people 
to deal with the challenges of school and home. 
In our group discussions we talk about the issues 
that most year 8, 9 and 10 pupils face in today's 
world and possible ways to deal with them. This 
enables us to take our advice back into our 
classrooms and share our ideas, to create a more 
comfortable environment. 
 
This year the Junior Prefect Team was given the 
role of REACH champions and throughout 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aŜƴǘŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ ²ŜŜƪ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ 
amazing opportunity to organise and run our 
own well-ōŜƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ уΩǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ 
provided support to guide them through our 
programme, where they expanded on life and 
independent skills through a range of enjoyable 
activities. Attending our workshop has allowed 
ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ уΩǎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
broaden friendship circles while removing social 
isolation throughout the year group. 
 
Throughout our workshop we included the five 
steps of well-being, which are: (Connect, Keep 
Learning, Be Active, Take Notice and Give) these 
steps contribute to overall positive well-being, 
both physically and emotionally, where people 
feel good and function well. REACH has delivered 
a very valuable programme and has given the 
Junior Prefect Team the opportunity to become 
REACH champions and work together to improve 
the quality of school life for everyone. We would 
like to thank Shauna, our area youth worker for 
all her help and guidance throughout the 
programme. 
 
Isabella McErlean (Year 10) 
 

 



 

Saturday Revision School 
 
Our Saturday Revision School recently commenced (Saturday 
25th February 2023) and is open to all Year 11 to 14 students 
to help facilitate independent study in preparation for their 
external exams.  The revision school will run every Saturday 
from 9:30 until 12:30 up until the Easter Break. Everyone is 
welcome! 
 

 


